
REARSBY PARISH COUNCIL        

Minutes of a full Council meeting held on Thursday 2nd February 2023 at 7.30 pm in Rearsby Village Hall
Public Forum
There was a detailed discussion about the problem of the growth of weeds in the brook.  Concern was expressed that whilst these may not add to the overall flooding risk, they did lead to the brook taking longer to go down to normal levels. This particularly affected the ford.
There was a recap on the response from the EA in relation to a request to remove the weeds.  This would count as a desilt.

The PC had sought quotes to pay for a contractor to remove the weeds.  Unfortunately, these were prohibitively expensive.  Some monies had been put in the budget for 23/24 towards this.

There seemed to be some support for the idea of villagers forming a working group to clear the weeds themselves.  The PC and Borough Councillor Poland offered to facilitate trying to get the EA to come to the brook so that the residents could meet with them and discuss the problem.  The residents could outline their proposals and see what the EA’s view would be.  It was suggested that once this had happened, a meeting was arranged at the village hall for residents who may be interested in becoming involved in the working group.

There was a discussion around the idea of a new vehicular bridge across the brook.  It was felt that this was not a viable option at the moment.  It was hoped that the issue could be addressed through the previously mentioned working group and clearance of the weeds.
Present  
                                            Councillor M Cooke – Chair
                                            Councillor Byrne – Vice Chair
                                            Councillor H Stone 

                                            Coiuncillor A Higgins

                                            Councillor D Kagure Brown
                                            Councillor K Wills

In Attendance                    Sue Norledge – Clerk   
                                             8 members of the public
                                             Borough/County Councillor Poland                               
                                                                                                                                             23/10 Apologies for absence and declarations of interest
No apologies were received.

23/11 To confirm minutes of meetings held on Thursday 5th January 2023
The minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 5th January 2023 were agreed as true and accurate record.
23/12 Progress on outstanding items
a)Progress on essential items of repair and maintenance

· It appeared that the County Council had cleared the footpath along the right hand side of the children’s play area.
· The Clerk had asked Derek to sweep the play mats whenever he was in the village to fill the dog bag containers.

· The Clerk was still waiting to hear back from Burnt Oak regarding the various tree issues in the children’s play park.
· There was concern that no action seems to have been taken regarding the property on Melton Road that has built onto the grass verge.  It was agreed that the clerk would chase this up with LCC,
b) To report any new items of essential repair and maintenance and agree action to be taken
· The Clerk was to write to the developers to let them know that we were going to put a padlock on the gate from their retained land at the bottom of the conker field.  This was to prevent direct vehicular access into the conker field.
c) Any updates from Rearsby Social Committee
No information had been received.
d) Mobile vehicle activated sign location and recording update. Including new MVAS
Councillor Wills was to order some new batteries.  It was agreed to meet any cost incurred.  

The licence for the new MVAS was still being prepared by LCC.
e)  Progress on requests for section 106 contributions from planning application P/22/1168.2 land at top of Gaddesby Lane
The Clerk had written to CBC outlining a request towards the cost of the disabled access onto the village hall playing fields.
The resident on New Avenue had written to the landowners concerning the small spinny area.
f) Progress on unregistered land off Mill Road
This issue was still being progressed by Charnwood Borough Council.
g) Progress on potential sources of grant aid
Councillor Kagure Brown was looking at potential sources of grant aid towards the cost of the disabled access onto the village hall playing fields.
h) Progress on discussions around disabled access for the village hall playing fields
A third quote has now been received of £11,000.00  This had been sent to Councillor Kagure Brown to use as a basis for seeking grant aid for the project.  It was also agreed that Councillor Higgins would email the quote to the Village Hall Committee to seek a contribution from them.
i) Progress on looking at joint working on large scale planning applications in the area

Martin Field had been unable to attend this meeting so would report back to the March meeting.
j) Progress on defibrillator training

It was agreed that the Clerk would pick a date for the training and get it advertised.
23/13Police, County Councillor and Borough Councillors reports
a)County/Borough Councillor Report
Councillor Poland reported that; -

· The Local Plan hearings are to recommence on Tuesday 7th February until February 23rd.
· Views are being sought on a strategy to help Charnwood tackle climate change,  More information can be found at www. Charnwood.gov.uk/climatestrategy. 

· Voter ID for electors is being introduced for the May 4th elections.  More information can be found at https://www.charnwood.gov.uk/voter_id_faqs. 

· The County Council is offering free road closures for Coronation celebrations.
b) Police Report and crime and safety in Rearsby
No report was made.
c) Village Warden Report/Heritage Warden report
The bird boxes that were agreed at the previous meeting would be put up over the next month.
Tree Warden Report
There was nothing else to add.
Flood Warden report
This had been discussed during public participation.
Nature Warden report
No report had been received.
e) Monthly risk assessment and village safety report
No risk assessment had been done this month.
f)  Report back from Village Hall Committee meeting 
No meeting had been held.
g) Any issues from LRALC round robin
There was nothing further to report.
h) Finance (including cheques, balances and budgets)
The balance of the accounts on 31.1.23 was £18,802.66
S Norledge - wages and expenses – £364.64
DCK Accounting – payroll - £12.00
Burnt Oak – tree planting  £237.00
Glasdon – dog bags £217.56
CBC – play inspection £72.00

The bank reconciliation to 31.1.23 was noted.
23/14New Business
a)To consider a proposal received for a new vehicular bridge on Brookside
This had been discussed during public participation and was not being pursued at this time.
b)To begin discussions around the King’s Coronation
It was agreed to see what the social committee’s plans were for the Coronation.  It was suggested that we decorate the railings and village sign as had been done for the Queen’s Jubilee.
23/15 Planning 
There were no new planning applications. 
23/16Correspondence received that is not covered elsewhere on the agenda.
There was nothing further to report.
23/17Chairman’s report, including article for submission to Rearsby Scene
The Chairman would produce his report for the Rearsby Scene.
Date and time of next meeting

Thursday 2nd March 2023 at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.
The meeting closed at 8.45 pm
Signed………………………………………. (Chairman, Rearsby Parish Council)

Dated………………………………………..
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